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May 10, 2024 

 

Dear Chair Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the La Novia Avenue Bridge Replacement Project, San Juan 

Capistrano, CA in fiscal year 2025. 

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of San Juan Capistrano, located at 32400 

Paseo Adelanto, San Juan Capistrano, CA 92675. The funding would be used to replace a sixty-

year-old narrow two-lane bridge that lacks sidewalks, bike lanes, and lighting, with a four-lane 

bridge with bike lanes and sidewalks.  

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will enhance safety, traffic flow, 

and roadway capacity. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes 

authorized by 23 U.S.C. 133(b). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 
MIKE LEVIN 

Member of Congress 

 


